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Safe Streets and Roads for All Grant Award! 
 
Through a competitive selection process, the Southeast Metropolitan Planning Organization (SEMPO) 
has been awarded $160,000 in federal discretionary grant funds through the Safe Streets and Roads for 
All (SS4A) initiative authorized by the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. The grant funds received will be 
used to develop a Comprehensive Safety Action Plan to serve the SEMPO planning area. The purpose of 
SS4A grant is to improve roadway safety by significantly reducing or eliminating roadway fatalities and 
serious injuries through safety action plan development and implementation focused on all users, 
including pedestrians, bicyclists, public transportation users, motorists, personal conveyance and micro-
mobility users, and commercial vehicle operators. Once completed, the Comprehensive Safety Action 
Plan will allow SEMPO member entities to apply for Implementation (capital construction) discretionary 
grant funds through the Safe Streets and Roads for All initiative. 
 
More information regarding the Safe Streets and Roads for All initiative may be found on the US 
Department of Transportation’s website: https://www.transportation.gov/grants/SS4A. 
 
The Southeast Metropolitan Planning Organization (SEMPO) is a metropolitan planning organization 
(MPO), which is a federally mandated and funded policy-making organization that oversees 
transportation planning for an urbanized area. As the MPO for the Cape Girardeau – Jackson UA, SEMPO 
is responsible for meeting the federal metropolitan planning regulations for the specified geographic 
area that includes the City of Cape Girardeau, the City of Jackson, and portions of Cape Girardeau 
County and Scott County, Missouri, as well as portions of the Village of East Cape Girardeau and 
Alexander County, Illinois. SEMPO is comprised of a Board of Directors, a Technical Planning Committee 
(TPC), and the planning and administrative staff. 
 
For more information, contact: Alex McElroy, SEMPO Executive Director, Southeast Metropolitan 
Planning Organization, 44 North Lorimier Street, Cape Girardeau, MO 63701, 573-339-6734, 
amcelroy@cityofcapegirardeau.org. 
 
Find us on Facebook or on Twitter @SEMPOinthe573 
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